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The 2016-17 academic year of SES College started on the 1st of June and the second 

year and third year classes started on the 1st of June and the first year classes started on the 

12th  of July. The non-recruitment of teachers in the aided courses and retirement agencies 

started four years ago has seriously affected the day-to-day operations of the college but the 

management has been able to run the classes smoothly as the teachers and parents have made 

preparations to implement the projects with foresight. On this occasion, I would like to thank 

from the beginning the continued support of the Teachers 'Parents' Committee for the smooth 

functioning of the College. 

The Annual General Meeting held on 4th November 2016 marked the beginning of the 

activities for the year 2016-17. The revenue and expenditure figures and the draft budget for 

the current year were approved after discussion and then the members put forward guidelines 

for the overall growth of the college. The meeting then elected the new office bearers. The 

new executive members were then elected from a meeting of about 100 people for the year 

2016-17. 

Representatives of Parents 

 
1. Sri. Thomas Olickal 

2. Sri . Raveendran M V 

3. Sri . Anandhababu 

4. Smt. Rajeena Gilbert 

5. Smt. Malathi C P and 

Faculty representatives 

1. Sri. Baby Thomas 

2. Smt. Dolly P A 

3. Smt. Sheela M Joseph 

4. Sri . Joseph Chiramattel 

5. Smt. Reena Sebastian also elected. 

 
At the ensuing executive meeting, Mr. Raveendran M V was unanimously elected as the Vice 

President of PTA. During 2016-17, the Executive Committee met five times and 

implemented a number of important decisions. The support provided by the PTA for the 

successful conduct of art competitions is commendable. 



We are pleased and proud to announce that we have been able to maintain the success rate of 

the past this year as well. At the same time, we have been able to make great  strides in the 

arts and sports. The PTA's bus service, which has become an important achievement for 

infrastructure and development, is now operating as efficiently as in previous years with the 

cooperation of management. Retired teachers and non-teaching staff were honoured with gifts 

at the farewell function held on March 30, 2017. 

We have a long list of needs ahead of us as we pursue new avenues of college growth. With 

that in mind, every step of the way, we can work together to further strengthen the teacher- 

parent-student friendship that is a feature of our college and to make our institution the best it 

can be. Submit this report to you for approval, with a thousand heartfelt thanks to all the 

members who provided all the support and cooperation last  year. 



 


